MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 8th AUGUST 2013

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Brian Bennett.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the July meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The treasurer gave a full report on the previous month’s finances. He said that income had been £2215 from memberships, donations, catering, lake hire, sale of weed cutter, caravan fees and MYA fees. Expenses were £2577 from electricity, site maintenance, fuel for the mower, MYA prizes, Stationery, Catering and anniversary mugs. The club is still in a healthy financial positioin although there would be some heavy expenditure expected this month due to the car park refurbishment. 

EVENTS

The event at Alderson House was very enjoyable, we were well looked after and the even raised over £3000 for charity. The Club Sunday and Naval sail was enjoyed by all plus the usual scale steering and Club 500’s. Unfortunately the MYA event had been cancelled due to lack of entries but the Club Sunday in August went ahead with the convoy sail and was well attended.

Forthcoming events are the Multiracing (a rescheduled event) on 11th August, Open Weekend on 17/18th august and NADS fast electrics on 25th August.

During the Open Weekend members are asked to park their cars in the back field leaving the main car park free for the general public. The traders will be put along the west side near the wooden shed so there will be no vehicular access. Any driver wishing to sail who usually parks there should just ask for help with unloading. The bring and buy stall will be for modelling stuff only, no bric-a-brac please. Set up for the even will be from 10am on Friday 16th August, please come along and help if you can.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Set up for the Vintage Steam Fair for those who are going is from 6 – 7pm on Friday 9th August or 9 – 10 am on Saturday but no later please.

The water heater in the clubhouse has broken and must be replaced, hopefully by the weekend.

The rescue boat, as most people know, has been damaged and a replacement must be bought but will take up to 4 weeks to come. Meanwhile the present one will be repaired but great care should be taken when using it until the new one arrives.

John Jenkinson suggested that as no one has admitted responsibility for damaging the rescue boat it would be useful for some CCTV to be on site. This was agreed by all present and this will be considered once we see how funds are looking after the car park is paid for.

When powerboats are on the water it seems a sensible idea on the grounds of safety that members sit behind the safety fence and don’t stay in the harbour area. Members agreed that this was a good idea and therefore the committee will recommend it and a sign to that effect put in the harbour area.

Dave Markham asked that anyone requiring a Club 500 kit should contact him and he will put in a bulk order but will require money up front. The cost will be a share of the postage plus kit cost which should be around £43.50 or less depending on the number ordered.

On the subject of Club 500’s Steve Booth said that some members have asked for a ‘Modified’ Club 500 class where anything goes and if there are enough boats a race fir fun series would be held next year.

  Alf Lee                                                                          Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                     (Secretary)
